(Item  ) From the Director, Department of Transportation and the Fleet Management Division recommending approval of the request to waive Section 9.05(3)(a) of the Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances, allow Mr. Darryl Marcoux to return to assist with financial matters related to fleet management on a temporary contract basis from April 1, 2020 through September 30, 2020, by recommending adoption of the following:

A RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, in early September of 2019, Darryl Marcoux, the Financial Analyst for the Fleet Division of the Department of Transportation retired with over fifteen years of service in the position; and

WHEREAS, upon review of the Financial Analyst position’s JEQ, the Compensation Division of Human Resources determined, and the Department of Transportation (Department) agreed, that the position should be reclassified to a manager level; and

WHEREAS, being vacant, the Department had to request an abolishment of the Financial Analyst position and creation of a Fiscal and Budget Manager position.  The position create was approved by the Personnel Committee and County Board in December and the Finance & Audit Committee at its January 30, 2020 meeting; and

WHEREAS, the departure of Mr. Marcoux had negative impact on workloads, including a loss of knowledge and deep understanding of Milwaukee County and Fleet Management processes, systems, and financial matters; and

WHEREAS; the Department has determined that the best solution is for Mr. Marcoux to return to work on a limited term and temporary contract basis for up to twenty hours per week, from approximately April 1 through September 30, 2020; now, therefore,

[bookmark: _GoBack]BE IT RESOLVED, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors hereby grants a waiver of the Ethics Code Section 9.05 (3) (a) for the Fleet Management Division of the Department of Transportation and is hereby authorized to retain the contract services of Mr. Darryl Marcoux through a temporary agency for a term limited to 20 hours per week from approximately April 1 through September 30, 2020.
